  

THE POLICE INVADE OUR LANDS


  Peace Community of San Jose de Apartado

Received 4/4/05               (Translation by John Laun from CSN)

We, the Peace Community of San Jose de Apartado, continue to make a record of the insults and abuses to which the government is forcing upon us through the Public Forces.

Three years ago more than 300 of us community members were displaced to our farm, La Holandita, which lies 15 minutes by foot from San Jose on the road to Apartado. 

On April 2 this year a great number of police with several civilians arrived at San Jose. They went to the property of Nubar Tuberquia and entered his house, which had been closed. They began immediately to build on this property. They had announced on local radio stations that Mr. Nubar Tuberquia had sold them this land; but this is totally false. Nubar has not sold his land and he has authenticated the deed by which he bought the land, which shows him as the landowner. This is proof that the government has begun to take our houses away from us, and we know that the same thing will happen to the rest of them.


We have asked the regional ombudsman’s office to verify our situation, but they have not yet come. As a community, we urge institutions of control such as the Procuraduria’s office and the Ombudsman’s office to prevent this abuse by the public forces.


We ask for national and international solidarity so that these terrorist actions and acts of intimidation by the Public Forces will cease and so that the plan of extermination against our community will be stopped. Our determination to maintain our principles continues intact. But we do not know how much we will be able to resist in the face of the machinery of death and destruction which the government has unleashed against us. For us it is clear that we will not retreat, even if the result is that we have judicial actions against us, or deaths, blockades, or if our community is sacked.


We have received the solidarity of several communities in civil resistance in our country. We made a request for the presence in solidarity of the indigenous guards of the Cauca State, as a human ring of protection. They, in their generosity of civil resistance of 500 years, have accepted and next week they will be arriving in San Josecito, Place of Dignity, which is what we call the settlement where the displaced members of our community are located.


In these critical circumstances which we are experiencing, we express our solidarity with the community of Jiguamando and Justicia y Paz, in the moments in which five of their members have been “disappeared” by armed actors. 


We know that without the solidarity of many persons on the national and international level we will not be able to resist. For this we thank all who have given us their support at this time. We will continue to resist because we believe in the universal right not to be involved with any armed actor in spite of the declaration of war, death and destruction by the present government against the experiences in civil resistance.
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